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Members were greeted on a beautiful 

day by Lew Doman and Christina Doss.  

Raffle ticket sales were handled by 

Claudia Simmons and Tim Kane.  Mort 

O’Sullivan was the lucky winner of the 

$50 raffle – congratulations!  There were 

also a number of lucky winners of Blue 

Wahoos tickets for the next home stand. 

Past President David Stafford opened the 

meeting, and led the members in the 4 

Way Test.  Judge Vinson delivered the 

prayer and pledge, and Scott Grissett 

entertained us with his Sunshine Report 

and introduced our military guests, 

Lieutenant Jack Roby and Lieutenant JG 

Benjamin Dill.  We were also pleased to 

welcome two visitors of Rotarians to the 

meeting.  

Several announcements were made. 

Past President David Stafford reminded 

us that this year’s change of command 

will take place at Pensacola Yacht Club 

on June 30
th
.  There is still time to sign up 

to attend. David reminded everyone to 

complete the surveys that were 

distributed so that the incoming 

leadership team will have constructive 

feedback to work with as they plan for the 

next Rotary year. He also announced that 

he attended the Five Flags Rotary Meeting 

on Monday and received a $1000 

donation from the club for the Rotary 

Centennial Park.  David reminded us that 

there is still time for our members to 

make contributions towards the park. He 

thanked the many members that have 

already contributed. 

John Appleyard took the stage to 

submit a resolution to be approved by 

the club for the life of Roger 

MacDonald. Mr. Appleyard noted the 

numerous contributions Roger made 

during his life to his family, his church, 

to our community, to our club, and to 

our country. Roger was a past Rotary 

President, District Governor, founding 

member of the Rotary Rooters, and a 

Paul Harris Fellow. He was an amazing 

man, and he will be missed by all. 

Our speaker for the day was Dr. 

Rebecca Temple. She was introduced 

by Rear Admiral Paul Tobin. Dr. Temple 

presentation was on the West Florida 

Public Library System, where she 

serves as a volunteer on the governess 

board along with Admiral Tobin’s wife. 

Club member, Frances Yeo, also serves 

on the board. The West Florida Public 

Library System includes 7 libraries 

throughout the Pensacola area. The 

main library is at 239 North Spring 

Street, and the branches are located at 

1200 Langley, 12248 Gulf Beach 

Highway, 1301 West Gregory, 7991 

North Century Boulevard, and 6450-A 

Highway 95-A in Molino. There is also 

a genealogy branch at 5740 North 9
th
 

Avenue. Dr. Temple stressed that 

libraries serve the public in many ways. 

They can help business people, 

children, and the general public. Our 

library system holds many special 

events each year that include Model 

Building Day, Dr. Who Day. Trivia and 

Game Day, and the popular summer 

reading series for children on summer 

break. Our library systems offers free 

computer access, books for hearing 

impaired, a jazz room, e-readers, free 

Morningstar reports, meeting rooms, 

and most importantly a place to slow 

down. Dr. Temple closed with one 

piece of advice: “ Get a library card!” 

Past President Stafford adjourned 

the meeting. 

John Appleyard/Appleyard Foundation, Brian Baumgardner, Charles Beall, Frank Beall, Robert Benz, Alexis Bolin,  

Alan Bookman, The Warren Ted Brown and Kathy Horton-Brown Family Foundation, Inc., Handsel Butts, Bo Carter,  

Vince Currie, Lew Doman, Roger Enzor, Ray Fox, Bob Gaines, Scott Grissett, Donald Haferkamp, Robert D. Hart,  

Sherry Hartnett, Wylie Hogeman; Earl Hutto, C.Ray Jones, Dale Jordan, Charles Kahn, Jr., Douglas Killinger, Andrea Krieger, 

Nell & Britt Landrum, Carol Law, Jeff Lewis, Brian Masterson, Jerry Maygarden, Trip Maygarden, Bryan McCall, Lori Menke, 

Collier Merrill, Will Merrill, Robert Mills, Moore, Hill & Westmoreland, P.A., Eric Nickelsen, Jean Norman, Susan O’Connor, 

Mort O’Sullivan, Bruce Partington, Chris Pate, Lyal C. Payne, Jorge Pelaez, Bill Phillips, Innes Richards, Henry & Jane Roberts, 

Grover Robinson, Bob Rogers, John Shaffer, Judy Shelton, Richard N. Sherrill, Jean Silva, David Stafford, William Stafford, 

Jim Stolhanske, Margaret Stopp, Terry Terrell, Malcolm Thomas, John Tice, Roger Vinson, Doug Werber,  

Jack Williams and Ken Woolf 



President John Shaffer 
Past President David Stafford 
President Elect Andrea Krieger 
Secretary Claudia Simmons 
Treasurer Donn Scott 
Sergeant At Arms Tim Kane 
Historian John Appleyard 
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Five Flags New World Landing Mon. 12:15 pm 

Gulf Breeze Legends Restaurant Tues.   7:00 am 

 Andrews Institute 

Milton Red Barn on Hwy. 90 Tues. 12:00 pm 

Seville Seville Quarter Tues.   5:30 pm 

Perdido Triggers Restaurant Wed.   7:30 am 

Cantonment Scenic Hills Country Club Wed. 12:15 pm 

Cordova Gulf Coast Kid’s House Thur.    7:00 am 

Pace Stonebrook Village Thur.   7:00 am  

Suburban West  Pensacola Yacht Club Thur. 12:00 pm 

Navarre  The Tuscan Grill Thur. 12:00 pm 

 Hidden Creek Golf Course 

Pensacola North Asbury Place Friday 12:00 pm 
 Cokesbury Methodist 
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

Birthdays for the week of   

June 23rd through July 6th 

Al Stubblefield – June 24     

 born in Jackson, MS, in Rotary 30 years 

June 
23 - Chamber Business, Clay Ingram 

30 - Centennial Celebration/Change of Command 

June 23 
Greeters: Bill Elebash and Roger Enzor 

Ticket Sales: Issa Ephtimios and Bob Fargo 


